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Item 1

TATA MOTORS LIMITED Bombay House,

24, Homi Mody Street,
Mumbai 400 001.

Madrid

March 16, 2005

MUMBAI, August 16, 2005: Tata Motors today announced that Dr. V. Sumantran had communicated his
decision to resign from the Company to pursue other interests, and that his request has been
accepted.

Dr. Sumantran joined Tata Motors as Executive Director, Passenger Car Business and Engineering
Research Centre, in November 2001.

In a statement, Dr. Sumantran said: "It has been a privilege to have worked with Mr. Ratan Tata
and to have been a part of Tata Motors during the turnaround phase of the company's recent
performance. The spirit of its people is truly admirable. I will cherish many fond memories of
their dedication and cooperation. I leave the company with a lot of goodwill and good feelings.
I wish them continued success in their future endeavours."

Mr. Ratan Tata stated: "Dr. Sumantran has been a member of the senior management team at Tata
Motors and has contributed significantly to the company during his association. I wish him all
success in his future career."
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______________________________________________

For further press queries please contact Mr Debasis Ray at 91 22 5665 7209 Fax: 91 22 5665 7616
or email at: debasis.ray@tatamotors.com

All statements contained herein that are not statements of historical fact constitute
"forward-looking statements. All statements regarding our expected financial condition and
results of operations, business, plans and prospects are forward-looking statements. These
forward-looking statements include but are no limited to statements as to our business strategy,
our revenue and profitability, planned projects and other matters discussed herein regarding
matters that are not historical fact. These forward-looking statements and any other projections
(whether made by us or any third party) involve known and unknown risks, uncertainties and other
factors that may cause our actual results, performance or achievements to be materially
different from any future results, performance or achievements expressed or implied by these
forward-looking statements or other projections. Additional risks that could affect our future
operating results are more fully described in our filings with the United States Securities and
Exchange Commission. These filings are available at www.sec.gov. We may, from time to time, make
additional written and oral forward-looking statements, including statements contained in our
filings with the Securities and Exchange Commission and our reports to shareholders. We do not
undertake to update any forward-looking statement that may be made from time to time by or on
our behalf.
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